Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  September 7, 2021
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on September 7th, 2021. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also, in attendance was Ivy Knoshaug, David Johnson and Russ Nickerson. The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the August monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS:
Ivy reported the Corn Feed went well, 75-80 people with $600 raised for the Ye Ol’ School Grounds.

Mike reported that the culvert and apron has been done on Railroad, and it looks good. Carmen Huber called on 8/31 410th was bladed but not a very good job, wash boards are bad. Roxbury was graded on 8/31.

NEW BUSINESS:
Russ Nickerson contacted Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt to inform the board that the picnic tables at the Ye Ol School Grounds were in need of repair and he was willing to do the repair, it was approved that Russ repair the picnic tables. Russ also replaced the Stop Ahead sign on 450th St. At this time, it doesn’t appear that the Bump Ahead sign is needed, since culvert work done the bump seems to be resolved. The board agreed to hold off replacing the two Bump Ahead signs.  
David Johnson reported bumps on 420th St, between David’s driveway and County Road 36. He also indicated that Gladen’s used the front-end loader. 
The blading schedule for 420th St is every week on Friday, rain can change this schedule. 
Roger will call Galden’s about tailgate spread and needing to blade the same day. Roger received a call from Beltrami Electric regarding 440th and horizontal boring, from Quiet Pasture Drive to the west.
Mike reported that he spoke with Josh Weis, he had a break down with equipment, but that he would be starting Guthrie Township on 8/25. Mike met with Josh prior to starting and requested that he get out as far as possible when mowing the ditches. Mike checked that evening the roads that had been completed and they looked great. 
Fall Road Tour October 9th, 2021 at 8:00 a.m. Meet at the townhall. 
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on October 18th, 2021 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Roger Corson and Mike Schmidt seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 10/18/2021

